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MS Julia Crowley 
49/  48a Consul RD 
Brookvale NSW 2100 

RE: DA2021/2667 -60 Federal Parade BROOKVALE NSW 2100 

We strongly object to the proposal that St Augustine's intends to increase their student 
capacity by 400 students. Already of a morning and afternoon, there are queues of cars 
dropping and picking up students creating illegal traffic jams and blocking the streets 
completely. The school seems to have made zero provision to account for any traffic let alone 
the increase by 400 extra students. In fact, we would like to request, that the school asks its 
students to not park in the streets surrounding the school as it causes parking issues for local 
residents. Further, as all of these students are on their P plates we have noticed poor driving 
and parking skills which lead to things like: 
1. Cars driving too close to women with prams 
2. Cars parking in private property spaces 
3. Cars parking too close to corners 
4. Not obeying road rules leading to aggressive road rage behaviour from students. (We once 
notified the school about this and did not get a response.) 
It would be a good idea that the council and RMS do a traffic survey of what is already a traffic 
nightmare before adding to the problem. 
Thank you. 
Kind regards, 

Julia 
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